Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

November 2, 2008
Meeting was called to order by President Virginia Clagett at 1:05pm.   

Those present were: 

	Virginia Clagett   Don Peeples    Ed Frick

	Shirley Krieger    John Kopala    Bert Walker

	Harry Heller
    Wally Klovstad  Jim Scarlett                

	Mary Barkl           Ike Templeton  Al Boeck

	Russ Henzel


Our next meeting will be December 2, 2008 1 pm in regular Union Hills meeting room.

Minutes

A motion to approve October meeting minutes was made and seconded and all board agreed.   One change was requested to change Corporate to Corporation Commission, which was incorporated into October minutes.
Treasurer’s Report

Bert inquired about putting $2500.00 into a CD; motion carried and was approved by all board members.  It was decided to cash the extra scholarship check that was received from Don Wilks in error, as several attempts were made to contact him for resolution.  We will keep that amount in our savings account for when he does contact us. 

Bert gave the financial report. A motion was made to approve and seconded by all board members.   
Electronic Tools

Russ reported that phone inquiries and e-mail were running the same as previous months.  Russ also reported that he sent e-mail notices about the holiday party and received several thank you for the reminder.  Sales are expected to increase for the party as a result.  A discussion was held about getting more people to receive communications via e-mail, this to cut down on cost of mailing and to curtail late delivery of the Bridge when hard copy production does not go as planned.  A committee was formed to gather ways in which we could encourage people to “go green”.  The committee volunteers consist of John, Al, Harry, Ed (chair) Ike and Jim.  
Bridge Publication Status

John reviewed the Bridge for November; changes were recommended and will be incorporated.   John is doing an awesome job with the Bridge.  Thanks John.
Membership Report 

Wally reported he did not have any changes from last month.
Total Active
         
786
Assoc


102
 
VIPs 


  30
New Retirees:  
248

Dues not renewed
110   
Programs and Event Status

Harry talked about the events that are coming and the board went over the schedule.  A committee met yesterday with Ed, Don, and Shirley they have come up with additional good suggestions.
After much discussion, Jim will gather information about the Botanical Gardens, where he volunteers; Al will gather information about the light rail tour.  A fall outing was discussed for 2009 and will be reviewed again next year.

Harry still on point to get permit for the April Spring Pot Luck.  Shirley to get reservations for Annual Meeting; several options were discussed, no resolution as yet.  Restaurants were discussed but it was generally felt that they were not large enough.  
Scholarships
Jim reported no activity.
Old Business
New retiree letters will go with mailing to list from corporate.
We will help with the disposal of some items that are in the area that is being revamped in the old Sperry building.  Virginia will call for volunteers when we have the go ahead. 
Meeting was adjourned at 2:03 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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